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THE FEATURE STORY BEGINS ON THE NEXT PAGE: 1 

THE ONGOING RESEARCH ON STUDEBAKER DEALERS IN THE GREATER ST. LOUIS MO AREA FROM AUGUST 

1933 THROUGH DEVEMBER 1933. FROM AD’S IN THE POST-DISPATCH ARCHIVES   BY: Ed Meyer                                  

                                  PRESIDENTS REPORT                       BY: Ben Alspach                                             

So, What Is It About Studebaker?! 

Last month, Janet and I took a long weekend trip to Atlanta to attend a party and visit     

several good friends there.   We stayed with a couple we’ve known for 15+ years who were 

aware I was an avid “car guy”.   Shortly after our arrival, we were discussing plans for the 

weekend when, out of the blue, our hosts mention that a “great antique car museum” had 

recently opened in a small town about 25 miles north of their home.   They’d heard some 

glowing reports about this place (The Savoy Museum in Cartersville, GA) and thought we 

might like to check it out.  Our friends are not car buffs so I took it as a real stroke of luck 

that they would even suggest such an outing.    

After a little on-line research, we headed for Cartersville the next afternoon.   The Savoy is, 

indeed, a very impressive operation.   The new building is stunning and looks more like a 

modern art museum than a “car warehouse”.   The interior is spacious, well-lit and spotlessly 

clean, with lots of big windows and several “galleries” containing some of the nicest re-

stored cars I’ve ever seen.  The museum docent told me they had 43 cars on display that 

week plus about 60 more in storage which were regularly “rotated in” to keep the exhibit 

fresh and interesting.   

Naturally, I was keeping an eye open for Studebakers and quickly spotted an impressive, 

black 1950 Commander Star-Lite coupe’.  The “bullet nose” front end is legendary, so I   

wasn’t too surprised to find an example of this iconic design on display.  Continuing into the 

next room, we happened upon a very nice Dictator sedan (from 1935, as I recall) parked 

with a group representing the “art deco era”.   The Dictator did look pretty “slick” with its 

steeply raked radiator, fender skirts and flowing chrome trim and was every bit as          

handsome as the Buick, Chrysler Airflow, Nash and Packard parked nearby.   

Down the hall, among a gang of 50’s “cruisers”, I was pleased to find a stunning ’57 Golden 

Hawk sporting the signature “gold-body/white fins” paint scheme.  The sign in front of the 

Hawk noted the potent, super-charged V8 engine which made that Studebaker coupe’ one 

of the fastest cars on the road at the time.  Quite a ride!  Finally, in the last gallery we came 

upon a small group of sports cars with fiberglass bodies.  And there, along with a couple of 

early Corvettes, a ’54 Kaiser Darrin and a Woodhill Wildfire (pretty obscure, I’ll admit) sat a 

beautiful, red ’63 Avanti.  Fiberglass was rather “high-tech” stuff back in those days yet    

Studebaker was right there on the cutting edge. 

So, out of 43 cars on display at The Savoy, four were  

Studebakers . . . basically 10%!  One more validation of 

the popularity of Studebakers, even today.  But what 

makes them so special?  A rich history of quality and 

innovation?  Memorable styling?  Proven performance?  

Something for everyone?   One of the last great           

independents?          Studebaker had (has?) it all . . . . 

and we didn’t even get into trucks!  See you in Arnold on 

Sunday, March 12th.   Safe travels!   Ben 
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 Studebaker    

started June 1933 

with the same 8 

greater St.  Louis 

area Studebaker      

dealerships it had 

at the end of 

May.  Plus on 

3/5/1933,            

Studebaker        

actually added 

Dierl Motor Sales, 

1335 South 7th 

Boulevard, St.     

Louis, MO., to sell 

the Rockne band 

of cars but not   

Studebaker.  

Studebaker still 

had 1. Arthur R.        

Lindburg, Inc.,   

Exclusive St. Louis            

Studebaker       

Distributor, Grand 

and Lindell, St.   

Louis, MO., 2.        

Hammond Motor 

Car Co.  Granite 

City, IL, was   

added to sell 

Rockne only.  3.  

Cookson  Motor 

CO., East St.   

Louis, IL.. , 4. 

Bopp Broths.,  

Webster Groves, 

MO., 5. KOERNER-

SNIPEN, Inc., 

SOUTH SIDE                        

Studebaker, 3456 

South Grand, 

Blvd. St. Louis, 

MO., 6. T. H. 

Johnson Motor 

Co., Alton, IL., 7. 

The Moto-Rite, 

5180 Delmar Blvd.

–at Lake, St. Louis, 

MO..  

The ad above 

right appeared in 

the St. Louis Post-

Dispatch on 

10/12/1933.  
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The above ads rom top left to right and clockwise appeared in the St. Louis Post-Dispatch on 8/27/1933, 

10/1/1933, 8/13/1933. 9/3/1933,  11/26/1933, 10/22/1933, 10/8/1933 and  10/15/1933 

8. Endres Motor Sales, Belleville, IL..  And 9, Dierl Motor Sales, 1335 South 7th  Boulevard, St.  

Louis, MO., was added to sell Rockne only.   

Right now from August to December 1933 only one, quarter page, factory ad appeared in 

the pages of the St. Louis Post-Dispatch promoting the new 1934 Studebakers on Thursday, 

October 12, 1933.  That ad can be seen on the page 2 of this newsletter.  That is the longest 

period, 5 months, I had ever noticed with only one factory Studebaker placed ad bring 

placed in the paper.  The affects of the Great Depression and Studebaker entering  



4 

FEATURE STORY CONTINUED:  

4 

 

 

FEATURE STORY CONTINUED ON NEXT PAGE: 

 

 

 

The above ad appeared in the St. Louis Star and Times on 1/17/1934 and is being used to add interest in a 

scarce time for Studebaker ads.  That article at right appeared in the Post-Dispatch on 10/8/1933. 
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YOUR MO/IL GATEWAY CHAPTER 2023 OFFICERS AND CONTACT INFORMATION: 

MEMBERSHIP/SECRETARY:                    Louetta Bushdiecker,  louettabushdiecker@att.net      (636) 448-0767 

PRESIDENT, EDITOR, WEBMASTER:        Ben Alspach                 thealspachs@comcast.net         (770) 362-6734  

VICE-PRESIDENT:                                  Gary Krautmann,           gkrautmann@sbcglobal.net    (314)-308-4788  

TREASURER:                                           Phil Hendrickson,          fishnphil1@aol.com                     (314)-420-4114 

CHAPTER HISTORIAN:                           Milt Yoder,                     mryoder@swbell.net,                  (314) 842-5739 

FACEBOOK EDITOR:                             Lew Schucart,               lschuc@mac.com                        (314) 578-7911 

Visit the  MO/IL Gateway SDC Chapter of the SDC at:   

Visit the International Studebaker Drivers Club at: http://www.studebakerdriversclub.com/index.asp 

Visit the Avanti Owners Association International at: http://www.aoai.org/ 

Visit the Studebaker National Museum online at: www.studebakermuseum.org 

                                                                                                  STUDEBAKER ONLINE 
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The above Photo-articles articles appeared in the St. Louis 

FEATURE STORY CONTINUED:  

receivership were finally starting to show at the   

dealership level in the way of greatly reduced      

advertising.  Managements decision to drop the 

Rockne at the start of the new 1934 model year 

would soon be another big blow the St. Louis area 

dealer network would soon feel.   

To counter this, Studebaker’s advertising department 

was busy as usual sending free articles out to news-

papers to publish regarding the latest engineering 

and styling features of Studebaker vehicles and their 

latest racing and hill climbing feats or styling awards.  

And newspapers were happy to publish these    

knowing it might soon bring paying ads later when 

money allowed.   

This slow period for car ads in the Post-Dispatch    

wasn’t just with Studebaker, although Studebaker 

was clearly hurt the worst during this 5 month period 

with just one factory backed car ad.  For example 

little Hupmobile had 6 car ads during this time and 

Hudson 4 with a couple from Graham and Franklin 

each.  It was  becoming clear that if this kept up, 

Studebaker dealers would be becoming increasingly 

responsible for marketing their vehicles.  Studebaker 

dealers had no way of knowing this at the time but 

Studebaker would not be leaving receivership for 

another year, in January 1935.  Plus Studebaker 

wouldn’t have an all new line of normal, revolving, 

operating credit, until March of 1935. While everyone 

was confident of Studebakers eventual survival.  It 

was far from a done deal until Studebaker secured 

their own line of credit in March, 1935 after exiting 

receivership in January 1935. 

But this is getting ahead of ourselves.  For now things 

looked bleak but the people of Studebaker both at 

the factory and in the dealerships refused to give up. 

They made the best of circumstances now.   

mailto:thealspachs@comcast.net
mailto:gkrautmann@sbcglobal.net
http://www.studebakermuseum.org/
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Our March chapter meeting is on: Sunday, March 12th @ 2:00 pm. at Wesley Rogers Steak & Buffet, 3601 Jeffco Blvd., 

Arnold, MO 63010, (Located at the SW corner of Jeffco and Richardson Rd.) 

Sunday May 7th at 1:00 PM. We will be touring the car collection of Gateway member Richard (Dick) Koop.  The name and 

address of Dick’s facility is:  The Place, 600 Spirit Valley East Drive, Chesterfield, MO 63305.  There is a party room we can use 

for lunch and our meeting.  Lunch plans will be discussed at our March meeting.  [Thanks to Phil for getting this set-up!]  

 June 13-16, 2014, AOAI 2023 INTERNATIONAL MEET, St. Louis, MO., The host hotel, DoubleTree Westport is just across  Highway 364 

from the Westport Plaza complex, the location for our 2015 meet. We have arranged with the Meet  Hotel for a room rate 

of $129 a night excluding taxes and fees. Included with each room is breakfast for two. Doubletree Hotel Reservations On 

Line: .co  AOAI MEET REGISTRATION ONLINE: https://aoai.org/shop/cart.php?

target=product&product_id=52 Doubletree Hotel Telephone Reservation: 800-445-8667. Meet information: Email Meet director 

Don Hart REGISTER FOR THE MEET AS SOON AS POSSIBLE TO ASSURE YOURSELF OF A ROOM AT THE REDUCED RATE. RESERVATIONS CLOSE 

May 23, 2023. 

September 12-16, 2023, 59th Studebaker International Meet, Manitowoc, Wisconsin, Tuesday, September 12 - Saturday,     

September 16. More information to come. 

9/17/2023, 10:30 AM Our Chapter Picnic and our September Chapter Meeting at Sylvan Springs Park near Jefferson  Barracks 

– Artillery Shelter – 300 Halsey Rd., St. Louis, MO 63125. Chapter picnic/auction/September chapter meeting, food, fun,      

Studebaker’s & Avanti’s. Chapter will provide sub lunches in a bag and can soda. Just bring portable seating if desired to eat 

and Stude parts/memorabilia for the auction. 

     2023 MO/IL GATEWAY STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB CHAPTER CALENDAR OF EVENTS 

 REPORT  

MO-IL Gateway Chapter SDC – February 2023 Treasurer’s Report 

Our PNC checking and money market accounts were closed, and our new Enterprise Bank, free checking account was 

opened January 18, 2023.  

As of 2/25/2023, the checking account balance is: $5,872.05 

Our Fictitious Name Registration has been accepted by the State of Missouri as a Non-Profit organization. This does not make 

us Tax Exempt, since we 

make minimal purchases 

and do little to no fund 

raising, I would like to get 

membership’s opinion; Do 

we really need to pursue 

Tax Exempt Status?  

2023 membership renewals 

are slowly progressing, 

currently 23 members 

have paid their dues, leav-

ing 10 members from the 

2022 membership roster, 

that have not yet renewed 

their membership.    

Please mail your dues to: 

Phil Hendrickson, 1338 Pine 

Drive, Arnold, MO 63010  

Phil  

Hendrickson - 

Treasurer  

https://www.hilton.com/en/book/reservation/rooms/?ctyhocn=STLWPDT&arrivalDate=2023-06-13&departureDate=2023-06-18&groupCode=CDTCCM&room1NumAdults=1&cid=OM%2CWW%2CHILTONLINK%2CEN%2CDirectLink
https://aoai.org/shop/cart.php?target=product&product_id=52
https://aoai.org/shop/cart.php?target=product&product_id=52
mailto:donhart@aoai.org
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Report #1 

From Jeff Wassilak, Missouri Regional Manager, Studebaker Drivers Club, 9423 Trillium Drive, Saint Louis, MO 63126-2839.     

Telephone: 314-849-0591, Cell phone: 314-580-3753, Email: cleanh2o@sbcglobal.net. 

Some Studebaker, Packard and Avanti history this month: January 1, 1962 Studebaker workforce began strike for 38 days.,  

January 2, 1964 First Canadian built Studebaker destined for US sales rolls off assembly line in Hamilton., January 4, 

1995 Brooke Stevens dies., January 7, 1927 Erskine automobile introduced., January 7, 1956 Packard Predictor show car   

debuts at Chicago auto show., January 10, 1921 Studebaker sells its horse drawn wagon business to Kentucky Wagon     

Manufacturing Company., January 15, 1904 Studebaker begins paying employees with checks., January 17, 1962 Sherwood 

Egbert arrested for picket line altercation., January 23, 1964 Studebaker acquires Guelph Stove Company., January 24, 1871 

Albert R. Erskine born., January 31, 1942 Last Studebaker built before beginning war production. 

 

The Missouri December report has 0 NEW members and 1 EXPIRED member (located in Joplin)  

The Illinois December report has 1 NEW member (located in Bourbonnais) and 3 EXPIRED members (located in New Boston, 

Marion, and Herrin)  

For this and future months: I encourage your chapter to reach out and contact all NEW members in the Member Reports in 

your region. Also, why not contact RENEWED SDC members who are not current members of your chapter? Ask them 

about their interest in Studebaker, then invite them to upcoming local events. I believe telephone calls or voice mail     

messages are more effective than emails, which can be easily forgotten. Follow up an initial contact with a mailed 

newsletter and/or an email (with newsletter or calendar of upcoming events attached.) If their name is on the EXPIRED list, I 

suggest contacting them and asking why they did not renew. If you know them tell them they are missed and invite them 

to chapter events as a guest. Again follow up with a newsletter by mail. I believe cordial persistence (and don't let        

rejection stop you) can produce some positive responses. 

From Studebaker National Museum YouTube video "1960 Studebaker Press Preview"  No sound.  Duration is 17 minutes 22 

seconds.  Primarily Studebaker Larks, trucks, and Mercedes-Benz.  Note President Harold Churchill greeting dealers: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2fecPLkoOlQ 

I hope to see you at upcoming chapter events. Sincerely, Jeff Wassilak 

 

Report #2 

Some Studebaker, Packard and Avanti history this month: February 1, 1961 Sherwood Egbert became President of Studebaker

-Packard., February 5, 1964 Studebaker named Car of the Year by "Track and Traffic" Canadian automobile magazine.,     

February 9, 1799 John C, Studebaker (father of Studebaker brothers) born., February 12, 1902 Studebaker sells first car 

(electric) to F. W. Blees of Macon, Missouri., February 13, 1960 Studebaker engineer Delmar G. "Barney" Roos 

dies.,February 14, 1911 Studebaker Corporation formed., February 15, 1952 Last vehicle of Studebaker's first century built., 

February 16, 1852 H & C Studebaker Blacksmith and wagon shop opens for business., February 18, 1952 First vehicle of        

Studebaker's second century built.  Centennial Celebration held., February 24, 1960 Studebaker opens assembly plant in 

Chile. 

The Missouri January report has 0 NEW members and 2 EXPIRED member (located in Birch Tree and Republic).  

The Illinois January report has 1 NEW member (located in Erie) and 3 EXPIRED members (located in Palatine, Manteno, and 

O'Fallon).  

From Studebaker National Museum YouTube video short "It's not winter without at least one video of the Studebaker bush 

sign in the snow!": https://www.youtube.com/shorts/o1Dh7D2zTMc 

From Studebaker National Museum YouTube video "Bonnie Doon's Special".  Duration is 4 minutes 10 seconds.  Studebaker 

midget race car: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=7BDm7QwGDec         

I hope to see you at upcoming chapter events. Sincerely, Jeff Wassilak 

 

mailto:cleanh2o@sbcglobal.net
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Sunday, January 8, 2023 

The Mo-Il Gateway Chapter of SDC Club gathered at 2:00pm at Denny’s restaurant on Dorset Rd. in Maryland Heights, Missouri 

for their January meeting.  

Members Present:  Ben Alspach, guest Kit Alspach, Gary Krautmann, Greg Ford, Jeff Wassilak, Lewis Schucart, Phil               

Hendrickson, and Don Linder, guest Rich Repra, Paul Regna, Cyndy Schwab, Brian Borgstede and Louetta Bushdiecker. 

Ben Alspach Mo-Il Gateway President called the meeting to order at 3:15pm. 

Ben welcomed guest Rich Repra. He said Rich had grown up in South Bend, Indiana the home of all things Studebaker. 

Ben passed out small cards with blanks for adding member’s contact information for handing out at a car show or to       

someone interested in more information on the Gateway Chapter or the SDC.  Thanks to Lew for printing the cards. 

Minutes for the December club meeting were passed out and Ben asked for comments.  There were none.  Phil Hendrickson 

made a motion the minutes be accepted, Jeff Wassilak seconded and the motion passed. 

Phil Hendrickson gave a verbal Treasure’s report of $938.90 in the checking account and $4,920.87 in the savings account.  

He said 30 members had paid their dues for 2023 and was expecting a few more.  Phil then said he had not received “Not For 

Profit” status and planned to continue the effort.   Paul Regna made a motion to accept the Treasure’s report, seconded by 

Don Linder, and the motion passed. 

Ben mentioned that a member of the SDC Mr. Bob Palma, Turning Wheels Co-Operator Editor, was very ill. He resides in      

Indiana. 

Ben asked Jeff Wassilak for a Regional Managers Report.  Jeff provided a briefing on GroupWorks web site development for 

members mentioned in SDC President’s Turning Wheels column.  It is an initiative of SDC Officers and Directors to provide more 

direct communication to Coordinators and members.  A chapter in Pennsylvania and Iowa is trying it too.  Jeff receives 

weekly updates. 

Ben asked for update on Chapter website.  Lew said he is working on acquiring a domain first.  Then he would coordinate with 

Tony West on free website development and Facebook page updates. 

Ben said an updated club roster is on his to do list.  Phil offered to help.  This list will be e-mailed to members soon. 

Ben mentioned he was contacted by the Hudson Club about an overnight tour to Pontiac, IL.  Not much interest from our 

members.  The Hudson Club would also like us to participate in a car show this fall on the old Chain of Rocks Bridge.  More 

info to come.  He also mentioned a day tour proposed by the Packard Club, to a site near Germantown, IL.  Again more info 

to come. 

Phil Hendrickson said he was aware of an AOAI member Dick Koop who has a car museum by the Spirit of St Louis Airport.  He 

will contact him with the idea it may be a good place for a meeting in May.  

Ben asked Lewis Schucart if he had any new information about the AOAI Meet scheduled for June 12 through 17, 2023.   Lewis 

said the schedule is on AOAI.org. 

Don Linder said anyone attending the Swap Meet in South Bend,     

Indiana in June of 2023, and in need of lodging he has rooms at the 

Avanti House.  

The 50/50 was won by Paul Regna. 

Our March meeting to be held  Sunday, March 12, 2023, at 2:00pm at   

Wesley Rogers Steak & Buffet, 3601 Jeffco Blvd.,  Arnold, Missouri 

63010.  It is Located at the SW corner of Jeffco and Richardson Rd. 

Paul Regna made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by 

Cyndy Schwab, and the motion carried. 

Submitted by 

Louetta Bushdiecker, Secretary 

MINUTES FOR THE JANUARY MEETING OF MO/IL GATEWAY SDC & AOAI CLUBS    BY: Louetta Bushdiecker 
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               PHOTOS OF THE CARS AT THE JANUARY MEETING OF MO/IL GATEWAY SDC & AOAI CLUBS     

The blue1952 Studebaker Champion sedan belongs to Brian Borgstede and the white 2006 Avanti convertible belongs to Don 

Lindner.  Thanks to Kt Alspach for taking the photos!
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MO/IL GATEWAY CHAPTER OF THE STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB FREE CLASSIFIEDS 
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AUTOMOTILE APPRAISAL SERVICE,1164 Arbor Place Drive, St. 

Louis, MO 63088, Member International Society of Appraisers, 

The personal property specialists of antique, classic, sport, 

muscle, replica’s, foreign cars-trucks. Call Carl T. Roedel Jr., 

ISA AM, (314) 821-4015, cell: (314) 808-7838,                          

autoappraisal7@sbcglobal.net 

BEZ AUTO ALCHEMY Classic car restoration services specializing 
in Avanti & Studebaker vehicles. Cell: (573)-318-8948, email: 

STUDEBAKER/AVANTI MECHANIC: James Moore near Springfield, 

IL, Call: (708)-856-6932 

JIMS SALES & SERVICE: All 

types of antique auto radio 

repair & service including 

upgrading to modern     

stereo, 455 North Gerdes 

street, Breese, IL, 62230, 

Call at:(618)-526-8492 

   

tp er
 

Main ST., ST. Peters, MO 
63378, 636-278-3841,                                  
http:// 

et m
Member Tony Stoverink 
said they did a great job on 
his Studebaker business 
coupe and worked well with 
supplier Studebaker       
International. 

    
512 W. Gallatin St., 

Vandalia, IL 624-71, Phone: 
(618)-283

 
notch paint detailing by 
hand. You will not believe 
how he can make tired 
paint look like new. 1002 
Hanley Industrial Ct.,  
Brentwood, MO 63144, 
phone: (636)-851-7333 or 
(314)-733-5212, email: 
www.williamsautodetail.com 
or in-
fo@williamsautodetail.com 

—————————————
GATEWAY SDC MEMBER 
ROBERT VINLUAN’S 1963      
STUDEBAKER LARK     
DAYTONA CONVERTIBLE IS 
FOR SALE AT RIGHT. MAKE 
OFFER: 

FOR SALE: 1954 Studebaker 

Conestoga Wagon, contact 

Jaclyn Clay at: 618-339-

1888 or 

jaclay@vandals203.org 

This was longtime Gateway 

& National SDC member    

Johnny Thieles car. 

FOR SALE: 1949 Studebaker 2 ton dually flatbed truck with staked 

sides that lifts up and dumps.  The odometer says 25,356.  The 

carburetor has recently been rebuilt, the brakes are new and the 

truck runs well.  Contact Ann Skelton at: anna1974ma-

rie@hotmail.com to make offer. 

FOR SALE: 1947 Champion 4-door sedan, 3-speed manual, radio, 

46,999 miles, good paint & interior, car has been  garaged and 

not started since 1985, in Glen Carbon, IL, Call: Mrs. Normal Hall 

at: (618)-980-0921, $3,000 or make offer. 

 

FOR SALE: 1952 Champion convertible, 327 Chevy engine, runs 

seats from a Chrysler New Yorker. Dad’s first car since 1967 and 

have title.  Went through brakes, body work done, needs paint.  

Call for pictures, price negotiable.  Car in Marion, IL about 10 

miles from Carbondale, IL.  Contact Micah Thorn at (618) 713-

3440 or mthorntech@yahoo.com.   

mailto:autoappraisal7@sbcglobal.net
mailto:bez-hawk@outlook.com
http://www.stpetersgarage.com/
http://www.williamsautodetail.com/
mailto:info@williamsautodetail.com
mailto:info@williamsautodetail.com
mailto:jaclay@vandals203.org
mailto:anna1974marie@hotmail.com
mailto:anna1974marie@hotmail.com
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Name_____________________________________________________________________Phone_____________________________________________ 

 

Address______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

City___________________________________________________________________State _____________Zip___________________________________ 

 

Email address: ______________________________________________Spouse’s Name ___________________________________________________ 

 

Studebakers Owned __________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

It is required that you be a member of The International Studebaker Drivers Club. 

Are you presently a member of the National SDC? 

Yes __________________Member Number_____________________________________________________________________ No _______________ 

Would you be willing to serve as a Chapter Officer or in some other capacity? 

Yes_______________ No______________         If "YES," in what capacity? 

Send Application and Check for $ 25.00 Made Out to “The Missouri/Illinois Gateway Chapter, Studebaker Drivers Club”. (Non-

refundable) Membership Fee to: PHIL HENDRICKSON, 1338 PINE DRIVE, ARNOLD, MO 63010, 636-461-1633, 

fishnphil1@aol.com,      (Do NOT Send Cash) 

 

        2023 INTERNATIONAL  SDC MEMBERSHIP FORM.   

2023 MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION, MO/IL GATEWAY CHAPTER OF THE STUDEBAKER DRIVERS CLUB  

12 

http://www.studebakerclubs.com/sdc/signup.htm
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ANOTHER FEATHER  IN HIS CAP 

By, and Thanks to Dan Kuhl 
We, in the Studebaker world are celebrating the 60th Anniversary of the Avanti debut. I believe this celebration should  

include all aspects of this car’s great history, including a little-known achievement by Raymond Loewy. 

 

In my search for material concerning the anniversary, I chose a subject that was in its infancy in the 1950’s and became one 

of the dominate features on the cars manufactured today.  This feature is automobile safety. 

 

With the rising death toll from auto accidents the Liberty Mutual Insurance Company and Cornell University embarked on a 

joint project in 1957, the first “research based” safety car. 

 

Ford was responsible for the engineering and Raymond Loewy the esthetic design aspects of the safety car.  According to 

media hype the car would allow its occupants to walk away, unharmed from a 50 mph collision. 

 

Features of the Cornell-Liberty safety car included a rollover bar, shock absorbing bumpers, and side protection to protect 

the occupants during a side crash.  Other features included seat belts that would protect the occupants from the “second 

collision” with the dash/steering wheel or the windshield. 

 

For those that are interested the original 13- page manual describing the features of this car, it is available at the Henry Ford 

Museum web site.  This car clearly demonstrated that safety can be achieved without destroying the cars aesthetic aspects. 

 

Somebody at Studebaker was paying attention.  The Avanti designed by Raymond Loewy’s team in Palm Springs just four 

years later clearly demonstrates that safety and design can go hand-in-hand.  The Avanti came with a padded dash, rollbar, 

seat belts, bucket seats, and special door locks, all of which were to keep the driver and occupants secure in the Avanti.  

And, to prevent accidents the Avanti came with disc brakes, very much ahead of other American manufacturers at the time 

of its debut.  The Avanti was truly ahead of its time, and a real example of the Cornell-Liberty safety car.  In closing the Cor-

nell-Liberty safety car is on display at the Henry Ford Museum. 

 

References: 

 

Jacobus, John L. And Evelyn Jacobus, Contributor (Spring 2022). U.S. Automobile Safety Principles and Strategies of the 1950s 

and 1960s. Automotive History Review, No. 63, pp. 24-43. 

 

The Henry Ford Museum at: 

https://www.thehenryford.org/collections-and-research/digital-collections/artifact/368754#slide=gs-226103 
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—————————————————————————————————————-- 

     

   Ed Meyer, Editor                                                                               STAMP 

   1363 Heritage LNDG.                                                                      

   St. Charles, MO 63303-6175 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The MO/IL Gateway Chapter of the Studebaker Drivers Club is the officially chartered representative of the Studebaker 

Drivers Club for the Greater St. Louis Missouri and Illinois areas.   We are dedicated to the preservation of Studebaker 

vehicles and ownership of one is not a requirement for chapter membership.   Membership in the International Stu-

debaker Drivers Club is also required and applications for both can be found in this newsletter.   Both the MO/IL Gate-

way Chapter of the Studebaker Drivers Club and the International Studebaker Drivers Club  sponsor meets, car shows, 

offer technical assistance, offer help in locating parts and vehicles and  fellowship.  The Steering Wheel monthly news-

letter is the official publication of the MO/IL Gateway Chapter of the Studebaker Drivers Club.  Members may place 

classified ads in the Steering Wheel for free.  Reprinting of any articles contained within is granted to any SDC related 

organization.  Neither the club nor the editor is responsible for the accuracy of the contained classified ad’s.  Ad’s will 

be placed as long as needed but notification to the editor once the item has been sold is appreciated.  All submissions 

to the Steering Wheel are appreciated and will be included as space and relevance allow.   The Steering Wheel 

goes to press on the 20th of each month for the next months issue. 
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